
Mid Week Memo – February 24, 2021 
 

Yearbooks – DEADLINE IS FRIDAY 
Senator Joyce Fairbairn MS Yearbooks are available for purchase. They have been posted to School Cash Online and are 
$40.00. Don’t miss out—the deadline to buy the yearbook is February 26th, 2020. 
 
Students Leaving School Due to Illness 
We recognize that cell phones are a convenient way for students to contact parents when they aren’t feeling 
well. However, it’s very important that students let their teachers know what is happening. If your child 
contacts you from school and tells you they aren’t feeling well, please ask them to tell their teacher 
immediately.   
 
Once the teacher has been informed, the office will be contacted, and the student will be brought to the 
infirmary where they will be asked a few short screening questions.  Once this has taken place, an 
administrator will reach out to parents by phone to arrange for someone to come pick them up.  
 
School Council  
The next virtual school council meeting is Thursday, February 25 at 7:00 pm.  If you would like to take part in this 
meeting, please respond to this email by 4:00 TODAY. A link will be sent to you on the morning of February 25. 
 
Student Instructional Hours and Non-Operational School Days 
Lethbridge School Division superintendent Dr. Cheryl Gilmore has declared Friday, May 21 a “non-operational day” for 
Senator Fairbairn and G.S Lakie students. This means school will be closed for staff and students.  For details, please see 
the attached letter:  LETTER 
 
 

 
 

https://sjf.lethsd.ab.ca/download/332341

